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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 25 September 2019
Cobras evicted over inappropriate behaviour
Cove Cobras Football Club will be evicted from its Hallett Cove clubrooms after an independent investigation uncovered a culture of inappropriate and intimidating behaviour.

Marion Council last night made the unprecedented decision to cancel the CCFC’s tenancy of the Cove Sports and Community Club, which it shares with five other sporting clubs.

The CCFC will have one month to vacate the premises, which is owned by ratepayers.

The independent investigation, commissioned by Council following multiple complaints, has concluded:

· Inappropriate behaviour, disrespectful language and intimidating conduct by numerous CCFC members and associates has resulted in other sporting clubs not using the facility because they feel unwelcome or unsafe.

· Insulting sexist language directed at a female staff member and sexual harassment of female netball players.

· The CCFC has a sense of entitlement and ‘ownership’ of the facility, with other clubs experiencing territorial or unwelcome acts when they attempt to use it.

· The behaviour is widespread and part of a club culture that is condoned and, in some cases, practised by some senior members of the CCFC.

Acting CEO Fiona Harvey said Council cancelled the lease after considering the report and the CCFC’s response.

“Council concluded that the allegations appear to involve a culture of inappropriate and intimidating behaviour from some senior players and members,” Ms Harvey said.

“The behaviours described in the investigation report are inconsistent with community standards and unacceptable.

“Council has made the decision to cancel the tenancy and send a strong message that it will not condone this type of extreme behaviour in its community facilities.”

The investigation report was initially considered at a confidential Council meeting on 3 September 2019, with the CCFC given 14 days in which to respond to the allegations.

“Council carefully considered the CCFC’s response and received a deputation from the club president last night before making the decision,” Ms Harvey said.

The CCFC and football’s governing bodies, the SANFL and the Southern Football League, have been notified.

The two-month investigation, conducted by EMA Consulting, involved interviewing multiple witnesses.

Council has attempted to work with the CCFC to improve the behaviour of its members.

“Council considered that the actions of some of the members will, unfortunately, have an impact on the rest of the club,” Ms Harvey said.

“The Council hopes the women’s and junior teams can continue to play football in some format next year.”

The Council has spent more than $8200 on personal duress alarms and extra CCTV cameras at the club while a security guard has been engaged for functions involving alcohol.

Overall, the Cove Sports and Community Club serves more than 1500 players and members of the local community.

In addition to the CCFC, the site is used by Cove (Tigers) Netball Club, Hallett Cove Lightning Netball Club, Cove Cricket Club, Cove BMX Club, Cove Soccer Club.

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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